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The purpose of the Annual Appeal is to support the work of the Church 
in addressing pressing human needs, both spiritual and material.

In recent years, the faithful of the Archdiocese have donated between 
$10 and $11 million dollars annually to the Appeal. We use that money 
to educate children, help Catholic Charities reach out to the poor, 
provide programs and support for youth, bring faith programs to young 
adults in our colleges and to adults in parishes, train men for the 
priesthood, and care for elderly retired priests. It all goes to 
benefit people in need.

More than 50 percent of what people give to the Annual Appeal goes 
solely to support struggling schools and parishes. We direct the rest 
to other ministry programs.

Over the past five or so years, the schools of the Archdiocese have 
needed between $13 and $15 million annually to make up for the 
shortfall between what it costs to run schools and what they generate 
from tuition and their own fundraising. 

Through a combination of Appeal funds and direct Archdiocesan and 
parish subsidies, we have in most cases been able to meet that 
shortfall to keep schools open. The lion’s share of this financial 
support – close to $12 million annually -- has gone to the elementary 
schools. 

Some 64 of the 70 elementary schools of the Archdiocese needed 
significant financial support during this current year, often in 
amounts reaching into several hundred thousand dollars. Given these 
facts, one would think that people who are really interested in saving 
our Catholic schools should be doing all they can to make sure that the 
Annual Appeal is a success.

In addition to that heroic support of schools, the Archdiocese provides 
a gift of almost $3 million annually to Catholic Charities to help them 
operate homeless shelters, transitional housing, AIDS ministries, 
programs for people with cognitive, psychological or physical 
challenges, job training programs, adoption programs, immigration and 
legal services programs, elder care and elder housing programs, and 
programs for people facing economic emergencies.

Another $1 million annually is shared among parishes who reach their 
donation goals. These funds are especially helpful to struggling 
parishes.

That’s why it’s painful to hear some people talking about stopping 
their contributions to the Annual Appeal and to the Church in general. 
By withdrawing their support, who are they harming? The very people 
that we as Church are pledged to help.


